
Upcoming Dates: 📅

Feb 17: President's Day, No School

Feb 18: Basketball District Playoffs, GEAR Up Field Trip to OSU Ext. O�ce, Josten's meeting

with Juniors, ELA MAPs testing

Feb 19: Uni�ed BBX at Forest Grove

Feb 20: BBX District Playoffs Round 2, Fire Drill, GEAR Up Field Trip to Clatsop CC

Feb 21: Bus Driver Appreciation Day

Feb 22: Basketball District Championships, Uni�ed BBX UCS Reg Tour, Wrestling Boys

Tournament at Warrenton HS, Merkley and Bonamici Town Hall in Gym



NKNSD Librarian, Kathryn Harmon, recommends the following black authors and their wonderful

books!

Jason Reynolds

Author of "Long Way Down"

"As Will, �fteen, sets out to avenge his brother Shawn's fatal

shooting, seven ghosts who knew Shawn board the elevator and

reveal truths Will needs to know."

Angie Thomas



Author of "The Hate U Give"

"Sixteen-year-old Starr Carter moves between two worlds: the poor

neighborhood where she lives and the fancy suburban prep school

she attends. Starr witnesses the fatal shooting of her childhood

best friend Khalil at the hands of a police o�cer. Starr has to

navigate losing her best friend, and at the same time surviving the

national �restorm that results from his death."

Nicola Yoon

Author of "Everything, Everything"

"Poor Maddy has one of the rarest conditions in the world, most

easily summed up as being allergic to the outside. One day Ollie

moves in next door, and Maddy decides to literally risk her life by

going out of her house to meet him."



ATTENTION ALL PAST GRADUATES OF NKN:

The Neah-kah-nie District #56 Graduate Scholarships, Inc. committee is accepting scholarship

applications for the upcoming 2025/26 school year. Any student who has graduated from Neah-

kah-nie High School since 1954, except for the current graduating class, is eligible to apply.

Applicants attending or planning to attend technical, vocational, or college programs will be

considered. Over $20,000 in scholarships were awarded last year and the committee is planning

on awarding at least the same amount in scholarships again for the 2025/26 school year.

Please visit sites.google.com/view/nkngraduatescholarships/home for complete application

instructions.

http://sites.google.com/view/nkngraduatescholarships/home
http://sites.google.com/view/nkngraduatescholarships/home








Congratulations to both NOSB teams for their terri�c performances during the Salmon Bowl at

Oregon State University on Saturday February 8th! Team A with Captain Yukon Norris-Rivera,

Christine Vo, Daniel Sargent, and Gus Kirby had an amazing day and made it all the way to the

championship match. Team A led for much of the extremely competitive �nals but ended up

�nishing runner-up to Monroe High School, losing by only 1 point!! It was a nail-biter of a game, and

so great to watch everyone compete so well while also having a lot of fun!

Team B with Captain Carter Woika, R Weiss and Harper Barlow also had an outstanding day at the

Salmon Bowl and was ranked 4th out of eight teams going into the elimination rounds. They even

beat the ultimate champions from Monroe handily during their round-robin match earlier in the day!

Unfortunately, there is a strange national rule that teams of only three players are not eligible to

compete in the elimination rounds or win the championship...which was a bummer considering

how well they competed. But Team B took it in stride, and the event organizers even created an

award speci�cally for them since they were so impressed with their performance, attitude, and

sportsmanship!

Considering that ALL of the members of both NKN Team A and B are new to NOSB this year, their

awesome performances are extra inspiring! Congratulations everyone for your efforts, competitive

prowess, and gamesmanship, all while doing so with smiles on your faces. Your accomplishments

were beyond impressive!

FAFSA Alert – Take Action to Help Your Student Secure College Funding!

Dear Neah-Kah-Nie Family,

As your student nears the end of their senior year, we want to remind you that the FAFSA

application for the upcoming academic year is open! Completing the FAFSA (Free Application for

Federal Student Aid) is an essential step in accessing �nancial assistance for college, including

federal and state grants, loans, and work-study opportunities. These resources can signi�cantly

reduce the cost of higher education for your student. However, students who absolutely have no

plans to participate in postsecondary education or are joining the military can be exempt from this

assignment by emailing Esther at esthert@nknsd.org.

mailto:esthert@nknsd.org


This topic is a focus in your student’s advisory class, and we are encouraging them to discuss the

process with you at home. Here’s how you can get started:

Steps to Complete the FAFSA:

1. Gather Required Documents

1. Tax returns, bank statements, and Social Security numbers (for both the student and

parents, if the student is considered dependent).

2. Create an FSA ID

1. Visit studentaid.gov to create a unique username and password for both the student and

one parent (if applicable).

3. Access the FAFSA Application

1. Log in at fafsa.gov with your FSA ID to begin the application process.

Support Available to You:

Individual Consultations

Schedule a one-on-one meeting with our GEAR UP Coordinator or counselor, Esther

Troyer, to receive personalized guidance on �nancial aid and college affordability

strategies.

If you have any questions or need assistance at any step of the FAFSA process, please don’t

hesitate to contact:

Jaime Simpson, GEAR UP Coordinator: 503-355-3564 | jaimes@nknsd.org

Esther Troyer, Counselor: 503-355-3588 | esthert@nknsd.org

We are here to support you and your student in making college an achievable goal.

Sincerely,

Your Neah-Kah-Nie College and Career Team

P.S. Please share this important information with your student and encourage them to actively

participate in the FAFSA process with your support.

https://studentaid.gov/
https://studentaid.gov/
https://fafsa.gov/
https://fafsa.gov/
mailto:jaimes@nknsd.org
mailto:esthert@nknsd.org




State testing is coming up in March for all 11th grade students. The state test provides a

standardized way to measure student learning and ensure accountability in education. It helps

identify gaps in knowledge and skills, allowing teachers to adjust their strategies to better meet

students' needs. State tests also give parents and policymakers valuable insights into school and

district performance, helping to guide decisions about funding and resources. Ultimately, these

assessments aim to ensure that all students have access to a high-quality education and are

prepared for future academic and career challenges. Our hope is that all 11th graders do their best

on the test this year to show how great the NKN School District is at educating our students!



Stephanie Gomez and Shawn Lehr offer after school tutoring on Thursdays in room 3 from 4:00-

6:00. Students needing to access the activity bus can do so at the end. Students can sign up with

Amy in the main o�ce.

In 2005, the Oregon Legislature enacted Senate Bill 300, the Expanded Options Program (EOP).

You are receiving this letter because your high school student may be eligible for this option and

might be interested in pursuing free courses at the college level. Please read the information in

this letter very carefully. Discuss this opportunity with your student, paying particular attention to

the requirements. If your student is interested in pursuing this option, your student must complete

the Neah-Kah-Nie District Expanded Options Program Student Notice & Assurances Form included

in this packet; your student must complete this form and turn it in to Esther Troyer at Neah-Kah-Nie

High School by May 15, 2025. You may also contact Esther to set up an appointment if you have

questions about the steps required to access this unique educational opportunity. Students that



fail to turn in their paperwork by the May 15 deadline will be placed on a wait list and priority given

to at-risk students.

Senate Bill 300 provides all eligible high school students increased access to a limited pool of

credits set aside for coursework at post-secondary sites. All eligible students may apply for EOP,

but all eligible students who apply may not be accepted because of space limitations. Enrollment

in EOP may be limited because of caps on the total credit hours that will be awarded by the high

school. If quali�ed applications to EOP exceed space limitations, the district will establish a

process that gives priority to at-risk students. Students will be able to access the EOP as long as

funds last; the EOP will discontinue once the funds are expended. The Neah-Kah-Nie School

District recognizes Tillamook Bay Community College as our higher education partner in this

effort.

We are proud to have you as our educational partners and look forward to continuing to offer a

solid academic program for Neah-Kah-Nie High School students.

Expanded Options (2025).pdf Download

279.5 KBPDF

https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/678ad6197cc900c1a9f59cc1
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/678ad6197cc900c1a9f59cc1
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/678ad6197cc900c1a9f59cc1
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/678ad6197cc900c1a9f59cc1
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/678ad6197cc900c1a9f59cc1
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/678ad6197cc900c1a9f59cc1
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/678ad6197cc900c1a9f59cc1
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/678ad6197cc900c1a9f59cc1
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/678ad6197cc900c1a9f59cc1
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/678ad6197cc900c1a9f59cc1
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/678ad6197cc900c1a9f59cc1
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/678ad6197cc900c1a9f59cc1
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/678ad6197cc900c1a9f59cc1
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/678ad6197cc900c1a9f59cc1


A safe average attendance rate is considered 90%. Safe in this context means that our students

are at school consistently and can build positive relationships with both peers and adults as they

learn to navigate the K-12 system. These relationships are critical in establishing healthy and

helpful attendance habits early on.

Our school's average attendance goal is 95%.

Please know that a doctor's note is only required for an extended period of illness. We know that

as our student's immune systems adjust to living and working with so many people outside of their

family, there will be times when they have to stay home to recover from a cold or �u. Any

questions about attendance or illness can be directed to the main o�ce.





Scan the QR Code to view and access resources relating to:

Mental Health

Suicide

LBGTQ+

Sexual Assault, dating violent, domestic violence, and abuse

Student and school safety

Food pantries

Housing and shelter

Childcare and parenting

All prescription and over-the-counter (OTC) medication must be administered at the o�ce by

trained personnel.

Medication that you want your child to take during the school day has to be brought to the o�ce in

the original container (or we cannot take possession of the medication). Parents must complete

the medicine administration form before trained personnel can dispense medication to a child.

ALL OTC medications must be handled through the o�ce (this includes cough drops). If you have

any questions about medication administration and school, please contact our main o�ce.









Beaches, Birds, and Beyond: Community Science in Action at Netarts Bay

Wednesday February 19th, 6:30-8pm

**Virtual Event**

Friends of Netarts Bay, Watershed, Estuary, Beach and Sea (WEBS) is thrilled to introduce a new

program to our lineup highlighting local Community Science projects!

During this virtual event, guests will learn about different research projects, how volunteers are

helping with data collection, and the outcomes from these efforts. “Participants will hear about �ve

community science projects happening in and around Netarts Bay that are enhancing our

understanding of the local environment through collaborative, participatory efforts” says the new

Stewardship Coordinator for WEBS, Marina Dreeben. “We hope anyone interested in getting

involved and learning about the impacts of this work will join us to hear from the leaders of these

projects.” WEBS Director Chrissy Smith added “We have been eager to have the opportunity to

share with the community the outcomes of different community science projects and the ways our

volunteers and other local residents are working together to grow a stronger understanding of this

amazing ecosystem.”

Open to current volunteers and the general public, this event is for you if:

1. You are generally curious to learn about new �ndings.

2. You are involved in community science in the Netarts Bay area and want to learn about the

impact of your work.



3. You have never heard of community science but want to learn about new ways to support the

ecological health of your area.

4. You want to know what's new with the birds and marine debris locally and along the Oregon

Coast!

Sharing at the event include representatives leading the following community science projects:

NOAA Marine Debris Mapping Project, Coastal Observation and Seabird Survey Team (COASST)

Beached Bird Survey, Bird Alliance of Oregon Snowy Plover Patrol, Bird Alliance of Oregon Black

OysterCatcher Monitoring, and the USFWS Seabird Productivity Monitoring Project.

WEBS just launched a new page on their website to help connect individuals to different

community science projects. You can �nd out more by visiting the “Get Involved” page or by

directly linking to netartsbaywebs.org/community-science.

Get more information and �nd a link to register on our website at:

https://www.netartsbaywebs.org/events

Zoom link will be shared after registration

Questions or Cancelations? Contact marina@netartsbaywebs.org

Consider donating:

Your donation helps in supporting the work of our organization. Every little bit helps! All of our

workshops, classes, and events are free. As a non-pro�t organization, we rely on donations and

grants to keep us going, and growing.

If you would like to donate, you can donate on our website.

Connect with the Friends of Netarts Bay WEBS online!

Website: www.netartsbaywebs.org

Social: @netartsbaywebs

http://netartsbaywebs.org/community-science
http://netartsbaywebs.org/community-science
https://www.netartsbaywebs.org/events
https://www.netartsbaywebs.org/events
mailto:marina@netartsbaywebs.org
http://www.netartsbaywebs.org/






Neah-Kah Nie High School
https://nknsd.org/neah-kah-nie-high-school/


